FareShare, Bristol

Meeting Notes
4 York Court

25 November 2005
People

Present at the meeting were: Ailsa McWilliam (Caring at Christmas), David Pendle (Bristol YMCA), Hywel Caddy (Homelessness Policy Officer), Ian Bell (Business West), Mike McNally (FareShare), Paul Hazelden (Crisis Centre Ministries), Richard Pendlebury (Emmaus Bristol) and Vicky Harwood (Novas Group).

Dom Wood (Director, Priority Youth Housing) was intending to attend but did not arrive.

Apologies has been received from: Andrew Street (FareShare), Dave Perry (Emmaus), Dave Wiles (Frontier Youth Trust) and Olly Alcock (Single Homelessness & Rough Sleeping Manager).

Background

The core aim of Fare Share is to tackle the issue of food poverty.

FareShare aim to open new franchises in Birmingham, Manchester then Bristol.  They expect Bristol to function as a local hub, servicing places such as Cardiff.  Every local FareShare is an independent franchise.

What is on the Table

For the first year, FareShare National will pay the depot manager’s salary (about £25k), plus the set-up capital costs such as fridges, racking, sorting tables, van lease and fork lift truck (about another £15k).  FareShare National will retain ownership of the capital items purchased.

The local franchise will pay the remaining costs in the first year, the major items of which are normally the building, fuel for the van and insurance.  In subsequent years, it is expected that the local franchise will be self-sufficient and pay all the running costs, including the depot manager’s salary and any new or replacement capital items.  However, it is possible that fundraising by FareShare National will provide some of the necessary income.

FareShare National will provide help, advice and will supply ongoing IT support.

What Needs to Happen in Bristol

We need to identify a lead partner, which will generally be a charity as this makes fundraising easier, and which will be granted the local franchise.

We need to undertake a feasibility study (which will include the point that Bristol has some of the poorest wards in Europe) and then determine what needs to happen.  FareShare can open doors to assist with the feasibility study, which should cover at least the following topics:

· needs

· aims

· objectives (set high but attainable)

· budget (identify funding streams – FareShare can advise) 

We need to establish a local Steering Group.  In Brighton, this consists of 4 people who meet once a year and consider the general needs of the project, finance, human resources and food supply.

Other Details

A new development, “FareShare First”, will be starting on 1 March 2006.  This will operate as a social business and provide a general ‘one stop shop’ waste disposal service.

Brighton has around 25 volunteers, some 3 or 4 working each evening.

Northampton Council is providing some funding to their local franchise.

Is there money available to undertake the feasibility study?  Mike will check.

Charging for food – a “dignity” charge. (???)

It was reported that the J T Charitable Trust could be a possible lead partner.

Karen Bradford helped start FareShare, and is based in Bristol.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 18 January, starting at 2 pm at the Bristol YMCA (near the Paintworks).  The main purpose of the meeting is to plan the feasibility study.
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